The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

The Secretary PO Box 14

COOMA NSW 2630

Phone: 0402 138 150

E-mail:

coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au

Web: www.coomarotary.net.au

THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE: 35 members out of 47 = 74.5%

VISITING ROTARIANS: Nil

GUESTS: Alison (David H), Tina Gray (Claire N), Georgie (Ashley C), Veronique, six

MEETINGS:

We meet every Wednesday

6:00pm for 6:30pm at

Dodds Hotel

94 Commissioner Street Cooma

ANU Students, 13 NZ Twin Exchange (Club).

APOLOGIES: Lis A, Tom B, David B, Kevin D, Graham F, Colin M, Mark C.

LEAVE: Monica A, Brenda CB, Mark C, Alan H, Jim H, Kym L, John M, John Mercer,

WE ALSO MISSED: Alan D.

MAKEUPS: Nil

Duty Roster August, September and October

Thought of the Week Ashley Constance	Fellowship Margaret Echarri and Claire Neumeyer	Attendance August - Tony Slater and John Vucic September - John Mooney and Bob Engelbrecht
Property	Introduction	Markets
August - Alan Dodd and Peter Allenspach	Pres Chris Adams	September - John C, Ken D, Rob S, Margaret H, Geoff B, Alyson H-J - PA, Joe V - Coffee
September - Colin Mould and Wolfgang Laub	Vote of Thanks Neil Brown	October - Kevin D, Claire N, Ashley C, Elaine M, Gra- ham H, Alyson H-J - PA, Lou M - Coffee

SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS

GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to take their place.

MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am.

The contact number for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings will be to Kim Adams. Phone 6452 1488 prior to 4 PM on Tuesday afternoons. You may also email Kim;

kadams@coomalaw.com.au



Weekly Bulletin



The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

NZ Exchange and ANU Medical Students

by One Tree Hill College exchange students who will be returning home on Saturday and the



One Tree Hill College students

students from Monaro High School who will be joining them for six weeks. They had just had an overnight hosting at Cabramurra, thanks to Snowy Hydro, and visited some of the working stations. A couple of them then addressed the Club and said what a wonderful experience the visit had been. They had made many great friends and thanked their host families. Jerome said he found the climate cold at times, wonder what part of New Zealand he comes from. John Vucic then gave us a focus on the ANU Medical two week rural experience and the visiting students, who are second year students, gave a brief report to the meeting. Adam who is a medical student has completed a vets degree, worked in Queanbeyan, said he has visited Cooma on his way to the snow a couple of times. Kent who is a city slicker said this was his first visit to a rural area. Liz



was from Sydney. Brienna came from Braidwood. Sheldon is also from Svdnev. Kenny from Sydney also said this

Items of special interest:-

Issue: 18 August

- August Membership **Extension Month**
- September Youth **Activities Month**
- October Vocation Service Month
- November Rotary Foundation Month
- December Family Month
- January Rotary Awareness Month
- February-World Understanding Month

Inside this issue:

ANU Students cont.	2
Member Happenings	2
Gallery	3
Club Rosters	4

ANU medical students cont

was his first rural visit. These students are studying either Pharmacy or Medical and said they had enjoyed there



stay, working with doctors, medical staff, visiting surgeries, hospitals and nursing homes, enjoyed the friendship of the people and giving them an interest in rural areas when they complete their degree. During his vote of thanks Dr



John does the introduction

Dr Bob gives thanks

Bob shared some of his experiences in rural medical services and gave them some advice.

Gallery



Community Svc report

Thought of the Week - Marco Revelant

The secret of success is being knocked down nine times and getting up ten times.

Member Happenings

Anniversaries	Birthdays	Years	of Service
Graham & Lynne H - 21 Aug Cheryl & Colin M - 17 Sep Julie & Alan J - 22 Sep Alan & Catherine D - 26 Sep	Kym L - 30 Aug Helen F - 2 Sep Gay E - 3 Sep Kim A - 8 Sep	Graham H Robbyn C Richard L Alan H	26 Aug 1 year 29 Aug 9 years 01 Sep 8 years 09 Sep 12 years
Alan & Gatherine B 20 Ocp	Colin M - 8 Sep	Katrin H	13 Sep 4 years

Gallery - Markets







News

ATTENDANCE Katrin Hackney reminded members of their responsibilities in attendance as per the bulletin, and the cost non attendance has on the Club. Katrin issued a warning that if you don't comply she will continue to nag you.

CAREERS EXPO was again very successful with 26 stalls. A big thank you to all who assisted - Geoff for his organisation, and especially Ken Dane who not only assisted with setting up, running and packing up, but also had to open and thank stall holders.

MARKETS 41 stalls, 4 freebies - \$910; Caravan - \$1,560.15; Expenses - \$575.22; Profit - \$1,104.33.

KEMABOLO PROJECT the Snowy River Shire Revolve program and Jindabyne Lions have donated 200 bikes. However the Club will not be delivering them until after the wet seasons finishes, early next year.

> Next week's program: Veronique Legrand Our exchange student introduces herself - Partner's Night

> > Following week: Club Assembly "How is the Club Travelling?"

Bulletin Reporter - Des Trute Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington